From: Valerie Powell-Stafford

To: Kelli Trotter

Cc: Keller, Mary; Mike Ryan; Valerie Powell-Stafford

Subject: [External_Sender] FW: CT Transition to Becoming an Agreement State
Date: Thursday, May 22, 2025 9:12:59 PM

Kelli,

| am confirming receipt of this email.

Thanks,

Valerie

From: Kelli Trotter <Kelli.Trotter@nrc.gov>
Sent: Friday, May 16, 2025 2:38 PM

To: Valerie Powell-Stafford <Valerie.Powell-Stafford @trinity-health.org>

Subject: [External] CT Transition to Becoming an Agreement State

CYBERSECURITY WARNING: This email is sent from outside
of Trinity Health.

DO NOT click on links, open attachments or share confidential information
unless you know the sender and the email was expected.

Please report any suspicious emails using the "Report Phishing" button.

Licensee Name: Saint Francis Hospital and Medical Center
License No.: 06-00854-03
Docket No.: 030-01246

Valerie L. Powell Stafford:
Note: Please confirm receipt of this email.

As you are hopefully aware, the State of Connecticut (State) intends to enter into an
Agreement with the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC). Under the Agreement, the
NRC would relinquish to the State regulatory authority for certain licenses authorizing the use
of byproduct, source, and special nuclear material. It is anticipated that the Agreement would
become effective on or about September 30, 2025. You are receiving this email for awareness
of the transition plan as an NRC materials licensee located in and/or authorized to use
radioactive material in the State of Connecticut.

The NRC will suspend performance of work on incoming non-emergent licensing actions
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received after August 15, 2025. All new applications, amendment requests, and complex
terminations received after that date will be forwarded to the State for completion. The NRC
will continue to process requests that require immediate action through the anticipated
effective date of the Agreement.

If you have any questions regarding this email, please contact the Division of Radiological
Safety and Security at (610) 337-5000 or by email at R1DRSSMail.Resource@nrc.gov.

Communications with the State of Connecticut should be addressed to:

Radiation Division

Bureau of Air Management

Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection
79 Elm Street

Hartford, Connecticut 06106-5127

860-424-3029

DEEP.LRMReg@ct.gov

Thank you for your attention.

Health Physicist

Medical and Licensing Assistance Branch,
Division of Radiological Safety and Security,
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Region |
Office: (610) 337-5370

Confidentiality Notice:

This e-mail, including any attachments is the property of Trinity Health and is intended for the
sole use of the intended recipient(s). It may contain information that is privileged and
confidential. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure, or distribution is prohibited. If you are
not the intended recipient, please delete this message, and reply to the sender regarding the
error in a separate email.
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